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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

May 14, 2003

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

State Budget – May Revision

Governor Davis today released his May Revision to the State Budget.  In the Revision the Governor is modifying his proposal related to the Traffic Congestion Relief Program (TCRP).  The Governor is now recommending to preserve $207 million in TCRP funds for projects which have received allocation approvals from the California Transportation Commission.  The balance of the TCRP funds, approximately $938 million would be loaned to the General Fund.  The January proposal recommended total suspension of the TCRP.

The Governor’s proposal coincides with the recommendation of the Senate Budget Subcommittee.  The Assembly Budget Subcommittee is recommending that the $207 million baseline amount of funds be provided plus an additional $252 million to meet cash flow needs of new projects.  The Assembly Subcommittee is also recommending partial funding for other transportation programs in the TCRP.  
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